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The Chairman of the Board had not attended the annual general meeting of the
Company held on 2 September 2005. The Chairman will endeavour to attend all
future annual general meetings of the Company unless unexpected or special
circumstances prevent him from doing so.

COMPLIANCE WITH MODEL CODE

The Company has adopted the Model Code for Securities Transactions by Directors
by Listed Issuers (the “Model Code”) set out in Appendix 10 of the Listing Rules.
Upon enquiry by the Company, all directors have confirmed that they have complied
with the required standards set out in the Model Code throughout the six months
ended 30 September 2005.

AUDIT COMMITTEE

The Audit Committee and the external auditors have reviewed the unaudited interim
financial statements of the Group for the six months ended 30 September 2005. The
Committee now comprises three independent non-executive directors of the Company.

APPRECIATION

On behalf of the Board, I would like to take this opportunity to express our sincere
appreciation to our employees, shareholders and business associates for their
contribution and support to the Group.

On behalf of the Board
Cheung Shu Wan
Managing Director

Hong Kong, 15 December 2005


